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1:00 pm    UNIVERSITY RESOURCES COUNCIL            BH 302 

Minutes 

Meeting #10 

March 16, 2010 
 

The meeting was called to order with the following members present: Douglas Harris, Ted Kadowaki, Rosario Yeung-Lindquist, Patricia Meylor, Douglas Butler, Teri Bostic, Paul Ratanasiripong, Margaret Costa, Laura Henriques, Tim Caron, Ann Johnson, Mary Anwar, Christopher Chavez, Trevon Williams.  
 

1. The agenda was approved.
 

2. The minutes from meeting #9 were approved. 
 

3. Discontinuance in Option in Translation and Interpretation(Spanish)
 

Lisa Vollendorf, Chair, Dept of RGRLL, presented on the discontinuance of an option in Translation and Interpretation (Spanish). The department does not have the resources to expand offerings in Translation and Interpretation, which would be necessary to meet standards in the field. The RGRLL department unanimously approved the discontinuation. The existing courses in Translation and Interpretation will still be offered. Motioned, seconded, and passed. 

4. Report from The System Budget Advisory Committee.  David Hood ASCSU Budget Specialist.
 

The Statewide Academic Senate is working to pressure the legislature to maintain the $255 million and $50 million for the CSU in the Governor’s budget. This may be difficult as education funding may be cut to pay for other social programs that have faced recent cuts, such as CalWORKS, In-home Supportive Service, and Healthy Families. Further, the Legislative Analyst’s Office has used the 2007-2008 state funding per student to calculate how much the CSU needs. Using these calculations, the LAO suggests that the CSU could do with $149 million rather than the $305 million.  

5. Nicholas Valdina : At the request of URC members: Decrease in work/study awards.
 

Nicholas Valdina, director of financial aid, presented on the status of federal work/study awards.  

During the 2008-2009 academic year, there was a significant increase in the number of work/study hires by departments from 650 positions to 780 positions.  Federal funds were insufficient to cover this increase so the University filled the gap. This year 616 students were awarded work/study positions. The “first-come-first-served” system for requesting work/study positions has changed to an allocation by division determined by the Vice Presidents. The future of work/study funds is uncertain as some of the funds for 2009-2010 came from one-time federal stimulus funds. Mr. Valdina estimated that approximately 530 positions will be funded for next year.  

6. Meeting adjourned at 2:03. 
